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Important Council Dates 
October 
10/16 - Assembly 3049 Meeting 
10/19-20 - Ministry Fair 
10/23 - Business Meeting/Social 
10/26 - 1st Annual Mens Retreat 
10/30 - Knights Only Social 

November 
11/1 - All Saints Day 
11/2 - All Souls Day 
11/6 - Officers Meeting 
11/9 - 2nd/3rd Degree at Holy 
Apostles 
11/13 - Business Meeting 
11/20 - Assembly 3049 Meeting 
11/23 - Holiday Food Baskets 
11/27 - Business Meeting/Social

KNIGHTS’ KNEWS
Charity - Unity - Fraternity - Patriotism
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The Catholic Church designates October as the Month of the Holy Rosary. 
During this month the faithful venerate the Blessed Virgin Mary especially under 
her title of Our Lady of the Rosary, and make special effort to honor the Holy 
Rosary with group recitations and rosary processions. St. Dominic de Guzman, 
the founder of the Order of Preachers, is the saint to whom Our Lady famously 
appeared and gave the prayers of the Holy Rosary to assist him as a spiritual 
weapon in combating heresy and leading souls back to the one, true Catholic 
faith. 
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Grand Knight’s 
Message  

Ernie Rodriguez 

Worthy Brothers, as your Grand 
Knight, I recently asked myself, “Why did I accept this 
position? Did I not know what I was getting into?” Was I 
crazy? Then I went back to 1981 when I went through 
my 1st Degree. You can imagine I did not know what I 
was getting into then also. I recalled helping out at 
spaghetti dinners and bingo nights and doing charity 
work. As I move forward to 2019, I now ask myself, what 
have I learned for the past 38 years as a Knight? I recall 
the 4 principles that I promised that I would practice as 
a Knight (Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism). Then I 
noticed that when I go to Mass, meetings and Knights 
events, I always display the Emblem of our Order.  I 
asked myself, do I recall what the Emblem of the Order 
of the Knights of Columbus signifies? It’s not only a sign 
or a patch that displays K of C, but every piece of the 
Emblem has a meaning. So as a Knight of Columbus, let 
us remember what our emblem signifies. 

The Emblem of the Order of the 
Knights of Columbus 

The Emblem of the Order dates from the Second 
Supreme meeting, May 12, 1883, when it was designed 
by James T. Mullen, who was then the first Supreme 
Knight. A quick glance at the Emblem indicates a shield 
mounted upon a cross similar to a Maltese cross, turned 
sideways. The shield is that associated with a medieval 
Knight. The cross of Malta is the representation, in a 
traditionally artistic design, of the Cross of Christ 

through which all graces of redemption were procured 
for mankind. This, then, represents the Catholic spirit of 
the Order. 

Mounted on the shield are three objects; a mace 
standing vertically, and crossed behind it, and anchor 
and a dagger or short sword. The mace from Roman 
days of authority, which must exist in any tightly-bonded 
and efficiently operating organization. The anchor is the 
mariner’s symbol for Columbus, patron of the Order, 
while the short sword or dagger was the weapon of the 
Knight when engaged upon an errand of mercy. 

Thus the shield expresses Catholic Knighthood in 
organized merciful action, and with the letters K of C., it 
proclaims this specific form of activity. The red, white, 
and blue in the background of the shield and the 
foreground of the Cross of Malta are the colors of our 
beloved country As such, red is the color of stout-
hearted courage, of pulsing activity and a full measure 
of devotion. Blue is the symbol of hope, of calm 
tranquility under God, and of confidence in the 
protection of our country, established under God. White 
is the symbol of nobility of purpose, of purity of aim, 
and of crucible-tried ideals to be carried out. 

FAITH, HOPE, CHARITY 

But there is another symbolism of color in red, white, 
and blue. This is the ecclesiastical symbolism in which 
red becomes the reflection of the drops of Christ’s 
redemptive blood, shed upon Calvary, and of the 
Martyr’s bloodshed in defense of the faith. Red, then, is 
the symbol of Faith, of belief in Christ, in the 
Redemption, and in the mission of every man to spread 
knowledge and love of Christ. 

White is the color of the Eucharist Host, pledge of God’s 
Eucharistic presence among men, of the infinite love 
God had for man, and of the overwhelming affection 
which the God-man had for each individual. White then 
is the symbol of Christ-like Charity. 

Blue is the color of Our Lady’s mantle, in which she 
draped her beloved Son, through Whom salvation came 
to a sinful world. Blue is then the symbol of Hope. 

Brothers, be thus edified of the meaning of this, the 
noble Emblem of our Order. Always wear it with Pride, 
Dignity, and Honor, and be inspired to live the virtues it 
proclaims. 

Vivat Jesus 
Ernie Rodriguez
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Congratulations to Tom 
Stevens, September   
Knight of the Month 

Brother Thomas “Tom” Stevens joined 
the Order in October 1979 
and now is a Sir Knight in 
the 4th Degree. For his 
faithful participation and 
contributions, Brother Tom 
i s recognized as the 
Council 9993 September 
2019 Knight of the Month. 

Tom served his country in 
t h e U S A r m y, 1 0 1 s t 
Airborne Division. He is 
retired from the Air Force 
as a GS civilian. 

In the Knights, Tom has been active in events such as 
Parish Picnic, Oktoberfest, Tootsie Rolls, pancake 
breakfasts and has led Fish Fries.  Tom has previously  
served as Trustee.  He was on the committee for the 
parish newcomer wine and cheese ministry after 5 PM 
Saturday Mass that was held years ago. He was a 
member of the Parish Kitchen committee until it 
disbanded, and helped train people in proper use of the 
kitchen. Tom is currently spearheading the Knights Only 
Socials occurring on the 5th Wednesdays of the month.  

Tom has served on the board of his HOA.  He 
participates in the Rocky Mountain Eagles Chapter of 
the 101st Airborne Division Association, and was a 
volunteer who helped plan and put on the recent 
national reunion held in Colorado Springs. Tom and his 
wife also Valerie spend many hours of child care and 
support for their grandson. 

We are blessed for having Brother Tom in Council 9993.  
We thank him for his dedicated service to the country, 
church, community, and Council. 

Congratulations to the  
Berry Family, September 

Family of the Month 
T h e B e r r y f a m i l y h a v e b e e n 
parishioners at St Patrick since 2005.   
Married over thirty years, Andy and                                                         

Carrie have three children: an adult son, Tyler, who lives 
in California, and twin daughters, Kaitlyn and Sarah, 
who are high school sophomores.  

The Berry’s chose St Patrick because of the Boy Scout 
program where Andy was scoutmaster for over two 

years.   Since 
they have been 
at St Patrick, 
they have all 
been involved 
in one way or 
another for the 
p a r i s h .  
W h e t h e r i n 
h o s p i t a l i t y , 
l e c t o r, a l t a r 

server or in the permanent deaconate formation 
program (PDFP), the Berry’s love serving the Lord.  
Andy is an acolyte & on his path to potential 
ordainment in May 2019.  Sarah is an altar server and 
Carrie and Kaitlyn sub for hospitality when needed. 
Recently, Andy has been helping the parish with videos 
on how to accomplish tasks as an altar server, creating a 
guide for praying the Liturgy of the Hours, and advising 
on Church rubrics and protocols for various events, like 
our recent procession.  Kaitlyn has been involved with 
the Fostering Hope program with Andy and Carrie 
where they help families with meals and babysitting.  
Their family sponsors many great programs including 
Save the Storks, a child in the Philippines through 
Unbound, and the Vitae Foundation. 

In their secular lives, Andy retired from the USAF in 
2015 and is now an A320 Airbus pilot in Denver with 
United Airlines. Carrie volunteers with the girls' school 
and at a therapeutic riding program. Kaitlyn is a cake 
decorator extraordinaire with aspirations in the culinary 
arts, in the Improv troupe at school, and an exceptional 
dog trainer. Sarah loves the cello and plays in her school 
orchestra and the Colorado Springs Youth Symphony. 
She also enjoys the theatre either performing or behind 
the scenes. Tyler lives in Mountain View, California 
working as a software developer at Verily, a sister 
company of Google where he is working hand in hand 
with scientists on improving human life.   

The Berry’s absolutely love being members in the Body 
of Christ with the amazing St Patrick family! We are 
blessed for having the Berry family in Council 9993. We 
thank them for their dedicated service to the Country, 
Council, church, and community.

L-R: Kaitlyn, Andy, Carrie, Sarah and Tyler
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Tomb of the Unknown Soldier Guard 
by Steve “Smitty” Smith, DGK 

On my way to work one morning, I was listening to the 
radio show Catholic Connection, with Teresa Tomeo on 
1120AM. She was talking with a Bishop from Florida 
that has produced some videos regarding the real 
presence of the body and blood of Christ. To watch 
these videos, please visit this link: https://vimeo.com/
showcase/6322508. 

Teresa mentioned about a recent trip to Cedar Rapids, 
IA where she heard a priest give a homily regarding the 
Tomb of the Unknown Soldier. I wanted to share my 
version of that homily with you.  

(The following was taken from https://
www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Explore/Changing-of-the-
Guard) 

The Tomb of the Unknown Soldier is guarded 24 
hours a day, 365 days a year, and in any weather by 
Tomb Guard sentinels. Sentinels, all volunteers, are 
considered to be the best of the elite 3rd U.S. 
Infantry Regiment (The Old Guard), headquartered at 
Fort Myer, Virginia. 

After members of the 3rd U.S. Infantry Regiment 
become ceremonially qualified, they are eligible to 
volunteer for duty as sentinels at the Tomb. If 
accepted, they are assigned to Company E of The 
Old Guard. Each soldier must be in superb physical 
condition, possess an unblemished military record 
and be between 5 feet, 10 inches and 6 feet, 4 
inches tall for males or 5 feet, 8 inches and 6 feet, 2 
inches tall for females with a proportionate weight 
and build. An interview and a two-week trial to 
determine a volunteer's capability to train as a tomb 
guard is required. 

During the trial phase, would-be sentinels memorize 
seven pages of Arlington National Cemetery history. 
This information must be recited verbatim in order to 
earn a "walk." A walk occurs between guard 
changes. A daytime walk is one-half hour in the 
summer and one hour in the winter. All night walks 
are one hour. 

If a soldier passes the first training phase, "new-
soldier" training begins. New sentinels learn the 
history of Arlington National Cemetery and the grave 
locations of nearly 300 veterans. They learn the 
guard-change ceremony and the manual of arms that 
takes place during the inspection portion of the 
Changing of the Guard. Sentinels learn to keep their 
uniforms and weapons in immaculate condition. 

The sentinels will be tested to earn the privilege of 
wearing the silver Tomb Guard Identification Badge 
after several months of serving. First, they are tested 
on their manual of arms, uniform preparation and 
their walks. Then, the Badge Test is given. The test is 
100 randomly selected questions of the 300 items 
memorized during training on the history of Arlington 
National Cemetery and the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier. The would-be badge holder must get more 
than 95 percent correct to succeed. 

The Tomb Guard Identification Badge is a temporary 
award until the badge-holding sentinel has honorably 
served at the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier for nine 
months. At that time, the award can be made a 
permanent badge, which may then be worn for the 
rest of a military career. The silver badge is an 
upside-down, laurel-leaf wreath surrounding a 
depiction of the front face of the Tomb. Peace, 
Victory and Valor are portrayed as Greek figures. The 
words "Honor Guard" are shown below the Tomb on 
the badge. 

The Guards of Honor at the Tomb of the Unknown 
Soldier are highly motivated and are proud to honor 
all American service members who are "Known But 
to God.” 

To sum up what it takes to be a Tomb Guard… one 
must have utmost respect for their position and their 
duty, be dedicated to every aspect of their job and be 
able to accept the sacrifice it takes to reach the required 
level of this respect and dedication.   

Continued on next page…

https://vimeo.com/showcase/6322508
https://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Explore/Changing-of-the-Guard
https://vimeo.com/showcase/6322508
https://www.arlingtoncemetery.mil/Explore/Changing-of-the-Guard
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…continued from the previous page 

So what does this have to do with anything? It has to do 
with Eucharistic Adoration. Recently Father Michael 
came to a Council meeting and answered the question 
of what Council 9993 could do for him and the parish. 
His answer… Eucharistic Adoration. He wants the 
Knights of Columbus to help with Eucharistic Adoration 
by participating in and bringing others to “the 
contemplation of the Mystery of Christ truly present 
before us.” 

We need to take this same level of respect, dedication, 
and sacrifice to Jesus in the form of Eucharistic 
Adoration! As Luke 10: 38-42 states: “As they continued 
their journey he entered a village where a woman 
whose name was Martha welcomed him.  She had a 
sister named Mary [who] sat beside the Lord at his feet 
listening to him speak. Martha, burdened with much 
serving, came to him and said, “Lord, do you not care 
that my sister has left me by myself to do the serving? 
Tell her to help me.” The Lord said to her in reply, 
“Martha, Martha, you are anxious and worried about 

many things. There is need of only one thing. Mary has 
chosen the better part and it will not be taken from 
her.” 

Jesus tells Martha that she needn't worry about the 
busyness of her life and the chores at hand. The only 
thing she needs to do is spend time with Jesus; adoring 
him. Unfortunately we can’t spend time with Jesus like 
Mary and Martha did, but we do have the full body, 
blood, soul and divinity of Jesus present to us in the 
Eucharist and he is calling us to adore him.  

Do you have the proper respect and reverence towards 
the Eucharist? Do you have the dedication to spend 
time with Him on a regular basis? Are you willing to 
sacrifice your “busy” time to spend time with the 
“better part?” Consider the following Sentinels Creed 
from those that guard the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier 
and as you read it, consider how it could apply to us 
Knights and the Eucharistic Adoration.  

The Sentinel’s Creed
My dedication to this sacred duty 
is total and whole-hearted. 
In the responsibility bestowed on me 
never will I falter. 
And with dignity and perseverance 
my standard will remain perfection. 
Through the years of diligence and praise 
and the discomfort of the elements, 
I will walk my tour in humble reverence 
to the best of my ability. 
It is he who commands the respect I protect, 
his bravery that made us so proud. 
Surrounded by well meaning crowds by day, 
alone in the thoughtful peace of night, 
this soldier will in honored glory rest 
under my eternal vigilance. 
– Simon 1971 

So help fulfill Father Michael’s wishes for our Council 
and participate in Eucharistic Adoration. Bring your 
family. Share your experiences with others. Soon they 
will see the positive change taking place within you and 
your family and will begin to spend time with Jesus too!
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Life Corner 
by Ron Krom, PGK, Life Director 

Ever Listen to EWTN radio or watch Catholic videos on YouTube?  You can find some wonderful information and/or 
inspiration there.  For example, I just heard part of a talk by Bishop Barron that indicated a key problem with our 
culture.  I would call it the “idolatry of the self.”  He said that our current culture has defined personal freedom to a 
great extreme.  People now feel they have the freedom to redefine marriage, change one’s gender or “gender 
identity”, choose whether to live or die, or choose whether to have or abort their child.  In other words, they no longer 
choose a Christ-centered path based on God’s laws, but a path based on their own will being supreme. This culture of 
putting self above all is very hard to overcome. 

Also, we recently had the gospel parable of Lazarus and the rich man (Luke 16:19-31). The rich man ignored needy 
Lazarus and lived in luxury.  He was an example of one who cared only for himself, taking care of “Number One”, and 
you can see how that worked for him. As Knights, we know that Charity, loving one’s neighbor as oneself, is the second 
greatest commandment.  We ARE “our brother’s keeper.” 

This was reemphasized at the last meeting of InfernoMen that I attended.  The message that stuck with me was that 
we fight our culture, not by using its methods of anger and conflict, but with the beatitudes and corporal and spiritual 
works of mercy. The beatitudes are given in Matthew 5, 1-12, and are worth contemplating.  How can I be merciful, be 
a peacemaker, pure in heart? Should I be afraid of being persecuted for standing up for what’s right? What if people 
insult or slander or mistreat me because I stand for what God teaches, and not for what the culture dictates?  These 
are not easy things to live, are they?  

In a lesson from my current Bible Study, “Lectio Peter”, available on Formed, it stated that what keeps us from doing 
the right thing is most often FEAR or lack of trust in the Lord. We don’t speak against abortion because we’re afraid of 
what people will think.  We don’t give much to charity because we’re afraid we won’t have enough for things that we 
want. We don’t try to volunteer or lead a project because we’re afraid that we might fail. All these ideas, culture, fear, 
beatitudes – they hit me between the eyes and gave me lots to ponder.  I hope that you will ponder on them, too.  
Thank heavens for EWTN, InfernoMen and other Men’s Groups, Bible Study, and the Principles of Our Order.  We have 
beacons of light that illuminate our path, and show us how to live as godly men, not as pawns of our culture. Make use 
of these wonderful resources available to us. 

Finally, I ask you to please consider how you might enrich your life by living the beatitudes. Maybe by helping at the 
Marian House soup kitchen or our food pantry? Possibly by witnessing for 40 Days for Life or at the March for Life? Or 
how about by praying together as a family or doing a family Bible Study? Attend Holy Hour or Adoration? Let’s be 
bold, not men of fear.  Let’s put God first and not ourselves or the culture!  Vivat Jesus!

Resolution to Support Fraternal Year 2019 - 2020 Coats for Kids Program 
Knights of Columbus Council #9993 

WHEREAS, Coats for Kids is a program developed by the Knights of Columbus; 

WHEREAS, The program is dedicated to supplying new winter coats and distributes them to children in need in our 
local community; 

WHEREAS, The council has sufficient funds to support this resolution and has supported the Coats for Kids Program 
since 2009; 

WHEREAS, The council has programs, such as the King Soopers Community Reward Program, that raise funds for 
programs such as Coats for Kids; 

WHEREAS,  Council #9993 remains firmly committed to supporting our community and those in need; 

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that Council #9993 set aside $1,200.00, in council funds, for the sole purpose of 
purchasing children’s coats through the Knights of Columbus Coats for Kids Program to assure that children in need 
will be warm when outside this winter.

http://www.infernomen.com/
http://www.ewtn.com
http://www.infernomen.com
http://www.infernomen.com/
http://www.ewtn.com
http://www.infernomen.com
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Please welcome our Chaplain, Father 
Michael to Council 9993. Father Michael 
recently transferred into the Council and 
serves as the Council and Assembly 
Chaplain. Next time you see him, 
welcome him to the Council. We look 

forward to serving him and making the parish and 
community a better place.

L-R: Ladies Auxiliary members Ginny Lopez, Shirley Smith, Glenda 
Cruse, Jeanne Patalano, Melissa Anderson, Mary Ann Lamecker, 
Emma Mailinger, Deborah Williams at the Bake and Gift Sale on 
October 6, 2019. 

Meet Our Sponsored Seminarians

Michael Pokorny  
(1st yr) 

St. Gregory the Great 
College, Seminary 
800 Fletcher Rd. 

Seward, NE  
68434-8145

Ian White (2nd yr) 
St. Gregory the Great 

College, Seminary 
800 Fletcher 

Rd.,Seward, NE  
68434-8145  

ian-white@sggs.edu

Our bake and giftware sale was a success!  
Thank you to all who baked, made jelly, 
priced items, set up, sold, and cleaned 
up!! We are looking forward to our next 
sale on November 2 & 3 , 2019.  We will 

be in the Bonzel hall after 4:30 Mass on Saturday and the 
morning Masses on Sunday along with the Knights 
Pancake breakfast.  

The Christmas party is Dec 7, 2019 at the Edelweiss 
restaurant. Please contact Deb Williams if you are 
interested in attending this fun event.  

We will be working on our donations list at our next 
meeting October 23, 2019 at 6:30.  

We wish to extend a warm “Hi” to all the wives of the 
Knights who are not currently members – we would love 
for you to come and visit us, we meet every fourth 
Wednesday at 6:30 in the Bonzel Hall. In addition, you can 
bring friends and relatives – our membership is open to all 
women, not just wives of Knights. 

mailto:ian-white@sggs.edu
mailto:ian-white@sggs.edu
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15 Promises for Praying the 
Rosary 

• Whosoever shall faithfully serve me by 
the recitation of the Rosary shall receive 
signal graces. 

• I promise my special protection and the 
greatest graces to all those who shall 
recite the Rosary. 

• The Rosary shall be a powerful armor 
against hell, it will destroy vice, decrease 
sin and defeat heresies. 

• It will cause good works to flourish; it will 
obtain for souls the abundant mercy of 
God; it will withdraw the hearts of men 
from the love of the world and its 
vanities, and will lift them to the desire 
for Eternal Things. Oh, that souls would 
sanctify themselves by this means. 

• The soul which recommends itself to me 
by the recitation of the Rosary shall not 
perish. 

• Whosoever shall recite the Rosary 
devoutly, applying himself to the 
consideration of its Sacred Mysteries shall 
never be conquered by misfortune. God 
will not chastise him in His justice, he 
shall not perish by an unprovided death; 
if he be just he shall remain in the grace 
of God, and become worthy of Eternal 
Life. 

• Whoever shall have a true devotion for 
the Rosary shall not die without the 
Sacraments of the Church. 

• Those who are faithful to recite the 
Rosary shall have during their life and at 
their death the Light of God and the 
plenitude of His Graces; at the moment 
of death they shall participate in the 
Merits of the Saints in Paradise. 

• I shall deliver from purgatory those who have been devoted to the Rosary. 
• The faithful children of the Rosary shall merit a high degree of Glory in Heaven. 
• You shall obtain all you ask of me by recitation of the Rosary. 
• All those who propagate the Holy Rosary shall be aided by me in their necessities. 
• I have obtained from my Divine Son that all the advocates of the Rosary shall have for intercessors the entire 

Celestial Court during their life and at the hour of death. 
• All who recite the Rosary are my Sons, and brothers of my Only Son Jesus Christ. 
• Devotion to my Rosary is a great sign of predestination.
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The Holy Rosary
Crossword Puzzle

Across 
3. Fourth Glorious Mystery 
6. Second Glorious Mystery 
7. Number of Decades in a Full 
Rosary 
8. Most frequent prayer 
9. Begin with… 
10. Fourth Joyful Mystery 
13. Said on Saturdays 

15. Fourth Sorrowful Mystery 
16. Third Joyful Mystery 
18. Said on Tuesdays 
20. First Sorrowful Mystery 
21. Crowning With Thorns 
Down 
1. First Joyful 
2. First Glorious Mystery 

4. Finding of Jesus in… (Note: 
contains a space) 
5. Second Joyful Mystery 
11. …at the Pillar 
12. Last Sorrowful Mystery 
14. Descent of… 
17. Said on Mondays 
19. …of Our Lady
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DGK Steve “Smitty” Smith, and WPGK Jaime Santos accept the 
2018-2019 Columbian and Founders Award from WDD DeWayne Scott 
at the Council Meeting on October 9, 2019. 

Please remember to keep 
the following Seminarians 
in your prayers (also all 
Priests and Deacons!) 
• Anthony Ambuul 
• Dominic Ambuul 
• Chance Billmeyer 
• William Dwayer 
• Yunior Gonzalez 

• Matthew Kane 
• Kolbe Kirst 
• D e a c o n T i m o t h y 

O’Connell 
• Sean O’Conner 
• Michael Pokorny 
• Thomas Pressley 
• Mark Rocco 
• Ian White

Parish Picnic Grillers: Clockwise from above: Marie Losey and Greer 
Bailey; Frank Peck and Jim Davis; Rick Losey and Rod Schumann; 
Greer Bailey and Mark Elio. 
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Corporate Communion on September 29, 2019. Knights in uniform from L-R:  Ray Meadows, Jaime Santos, Dan 
Rolenc, Jaime Santos and Ron Krom. 

Respect for Life Crosses installation, October 3, 2019. 
Picture at right from R-L: Ernie Rodriguez, Tom Barnitz, 
Madeline Barnitz, Steve Reed, Rom Krom, Jim 
McDermott, Charles Prignano.
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BABY SAVED!! 
A baby was saved in Colorado Springs! 
Praise the Lord!! 
Thank you, Lord, for letting us know of 
this precious life saved! 
As a group of people stood at the 
sidewalk praying and witnessing, a car 
pulled up to them. The woman and man in 
the car told them that they were scheduled 
for an abortion appointment at Planned 
Parenthood, but they canceled their 
appointment and chose life for their baby 
because they saw people praying at the 
sidewalk! (That's what the couple said.)

CHRISTMAS CARDS! 
Council 9993 is selling religious cards as 
part of the effort to Keep Christ in 
Christmas.  We also make a small profit 
which goes to charity of course! 
Sundays during October, we will be 
displaying and selling cards after morning 
Masses during coffee and donuts.  We 
need a couple men (wives are welcome 
too) to help sell them after the 9:30 and 
11:30 Masses in Bonzel Hall. 
If you can give a few minutes of your 
time Sunday morning, please reply to this 
email or call me at (719) 590-4971. It 
would be greatly appreciated.

ITS WORKING! 
The internet and television ad we released 
on Planned Parenthood and infanticide is 
gaining traction. The video is causing a 
stir--while also drawing criticism from all 
the usual suspects. But while the video 
creates a buzz... 
...Planned Parenthood doesn't know how 
to respond. That's because the video 
includes footage of a scene Planned 
Parenthood does NOT want you to see: 
testimony from its own representative 
asserting the right to kill a baby who 
survives a botched abortion. 
Ta k e a l o o k : h t t p s : / / y o u t u . b e /
sSLoyLewY7Y

WIN A PRIZE! 
(SERIOUSLY) 

Is this your membership number? If so, 
email Smitty at smitty91845@gmail.com 
and let him know the page number you 
saw your membership number on. Then 
just come to an upcoming meeting to 
receive your prize.  

4161717

40 DAYS FOR LIFE  
THE MIDPOINT RALLY 

Will be at the Centennial Sidewalk near 
Planned Parenthood (3480 Centennial) 
Saturday, October 19th at noon.  Join us 
for prayer with Fr. Greg Bierbaum and 
Pastor Jeff Anderson and worship music.

1st ANNUAL MENS RETREAT 
Oct 26, 2019 

7:30 AM - 3:30 PM 
St Patrick Church 
6455 Brook Park 

Colorado Springs, CO 80918 
$12.00 Cost 

RSVP: http://bit.ly/1stMensRetreat

�
CLASSIFIEDS

https://youtu.be/sSLoyLewY7Y
mailto:smitty91845@gmail.com
http://bit.ly/1stMensRetreat
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Remember In Your Prayers 
Prayer Warrior Brothers and Sisters, please remember to keep the following in your prayers: 

 🙏 Fr. Larry Solan  🙏 Deacon Matt & Martha Kasper 🙏 Cleta Jasper 🙏 Karen & Terry Egan 

🙏 Joe & Peggy Solms 🙏 Paul & Kay Turner 🙏 Shirley & Les Munhollon 🙏 Deb Harney 🙏 Steve Schulz 

🙏 Andrew Morgan 🙏 Tom Elliot 🙏 Leonor Misner 🙏 Cole Colter 🙏 Ken Coleman 🙏 Don Crino  

🙏 Vince Kierney 🙏 Joanna Lopez 🙏 Mel Wright 🙏 Carey Brown 🙏 Chuck Zeitvogel 🙏 Ed Survil 

  🙏 Leo Schwartzenberger 🙏 Father Jim Klein 🙏 Nancy Lanning 🙏  Mary Ann Lamecker 🙏 Lupita Tenpenny 

🙏 Andrew Marjan 🙏 Mabel Page 🙏 Arlene DePestel 🙏  Carol Gravenstein 🙏 John Hernandez 🙏 Shailee Bennett 

🙏 Mary Rowland 🙏 Gary Mesward 🙏 Monsignor Donald Dunn 🙏 Nora Gonzales 🙏 Dave Rawlings 🙏 John Britten 

 🙏 PSD Ron McHenry 🙏 Doug Anderson 🙏 Joe Bauer 🙏 Catherine Lopez 🙏 Tom Britten 🙏 Jim Pierson 

🙏 Deacon Ken Huard & Family  🙏 Hank Willemsen 🙏 Russell Family 🙏 Fran Krom 🙏 Yukie Risko 

🙏  Helen Fichtel 🙏  Mary Lou Sherwood 🙏  Stephen Borlas 🙏  Tom Cameron 🙏  Leigh Pfeifer 🙏 Jim Hopkins  

🙏  Cassandra Patalano 🙏  Knudsen Family 🙏 Tom Tucker 🙏 Brett Weida 🙏 Sr. Geraldine Krom 🙏 Barb Souba  

🙏 John Hanna 🙏 Al Fick 🙏  Jim McDermott 🙏  Jackie Paul 🙏  Mark Elio 🙏  Ginny Lopez 🙏  Alan Balsick  

🙏 LeeAnne Park 🙏 Norma Jean Mundt 🙏 Laura Palton 🙏 Jean Obermier  

🙏 Debbie Hulce 🙏 Marcella Taylor & Family

Knights’ Knews is published monthly by St. Patrick Knights of Columbus Council 9993 in Colorado Springs, CO. Corrections or submissions should 
be sent to the editor. 

If you have news, photos, or calendar items of interest to the Council, Ladies’ Auxiliary, or Assembly 3049, please submit them by the deadline (in 
electronic format if possible).  

Address all correspondence to: K of C Council 9993, 6455 Brook Park Drive,  Colorado Springs, CO 80918.  

Council website: www.kofc9993.org  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/stpatknights9993/  Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/stpatknights9993/ 

Editor: DGK Steve “Smitty” Smith (smitty91845@gmail.com); Co-Editor: SK Ron Krom (ron_krom@hotmail.com)  

Address, email, or phone number changes or corrections, send to Paul Miller Jr. (pmillerj@gmail.com) 

Article Deadlines: 4th Wednesday of the Month 

Council Meetings are at the McGivney Room at 6:30 PM: 

1st Wednesdays - Officers and interested members 
2nd Wednesdays - Business Meeting - All members 
4th Wednesday - Social Meeting with Ladies’ Auxiliary 

Assembly 3049 Meetings are at the McGivney Room at 7:00 PM on the 3rd Wednesday of each month.  

St. Patrick Council 9993 2019-2020 Officers 
Grand Knight: Ernie Rodriguez, Chaplain: Fr. Michael Goodyear,  Deputy Grand Knight: Steve Smith Chancellor: Sanjeev Nirmalakhandan,  

Recorder: Tony Patalano, Financial Secretary: Paul Miller Jr., Treasurer: Steve Reed, Advocate: Greg Schymanski, Warden: Frank Peck,  
Inside Guard: Craig Seiler, Outside Guard: Richard Park, Trustee 1 Yr: Rick Losey, Trustee 2 Yr: Tom Britten, Trustee 3 Yr: Jaime Santos   

Lecturer: Jim Davis

“Give me an army saying the Rosary and I will conquer the world.” 
- Blessed Pope Pius IX
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